

THE CITY OF NEW YORK OFFICE OF THE MAYOR NEW YORK, N.Y. 10007

January 29, 2016

Ms. Helen Arteaga 2729 Humphrey Street East Elmhurst, NY 11369

Dear Ms. Arteaga:

Pursuant to the authority vested in me as Mayor by the By-Laws of the New York City Health and Hospitals Corporation (NYC Health + Hospitals), and pursuant to your designation by the New York City Council, I am pleased to appoint you to the NYC Health + Hospitals Board of Directors for the remainder of a five-year term that will expire on March 20, 2020.

On behalf of all New Yorkers, thank you for accepting this appointment.

Sincerely,

Bill de Blasio

Fill De Blasi

Mayor

BDB:tf

cc: Melissa Mark-Viverito, Speaker, New York City Council

Anthony Shorris, First Deputy Mayor

Herminia Palacio, Deputy Mayor for Health and Human Services

Lilliam Barrios-Paoli, Board of Directors, NYC Health and Hospitals Corporation

Ramanathan Raju, President & CEO, NYC Health and Hospitals Corporation